
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 8TH, 2016 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for the regularly scheduled monthly meeting on Thursday, December 8th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He then asked for a moment of silence to remember our service personnel overseas,  and John Glenn who just passed away at 95, adding that he had been fascinated with him all of his life.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – absent




Ryan Orton – present
Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle Jr.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Johanna Shafer, Decker Road – thanked the Highway Dept. for removing a downed tree and logs, commented about the solar moratorium that she disagreed with the part about private residents installing solar panels on the ground, had questions about the Haunted House funds and added that with all of the votes finally counted, Hillary Clinton had won Dutchess County.

Ray Eurich, 2790 Salt Point Turnpike – regarding the proposed changes at the Transfer Station, suggested that the Board consider allowing residents a 4-month window in which to purchase a sticker.

Greg Bull, Cold Spring Road – asked if there would be public discussion regarding the free dump day. Thanked the Town Board for their prompt reply to his email but thought that many residents really use the free dump pass honestly.  Maybe the Board could consider stating that the free dump should only be accepted in a pick-up truck, and that this service should be given.  Even the cost could be covered by reducing the Town’s overall Budget decrease by a half percent or so.

REPORTS:

LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman Orton was unable to make the November CAC meeting but would attend the December one.  He added the following community events: a holiday Grange’s Penny Social on Sat. 12/10, a concert at the Pine Plains Presbyterian Church on 12/11, and the Forever Young Club Christmas Luncheon on the 13th at Uncle Sonny’s and their December Town Hall meeting on the 27th.
Councilwoman Eurich stated that the ZBA had 2 applications, from Bentley Farm and from the William Dobie, and two other variances had public hearings and were approved for two front yard setbacks.

Councilwoman Weinberger reported that the Planning Board had a lot exchange approved as well as pre-application conference.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: He reported that the Highway Dept. was getting ready for winter.  He also extended his thanks to his secretary Chris Shanley for her work on the approved $50,000 grant to fix up the Senior Room.  The Supervisor also spoke of our Town’s rural charm.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joe Norton to accept the agenda with the following additions: set the January 1st holiday, set the Reorganizational Meeting and add 2 hours per week for the Zoning/Planning secretary’s hours. The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

SET DATES FOR REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING AND NEW YEAR’S DAY HOLIDAY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to set the Board’s Reorganizational Meeting for Tuesday, January 3rd, 2017 at 7:30 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

An additional motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to set Monday, January 2nd, 2017 as a holiday in observance of New Year’s Day.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; 
Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.   The rest of the 2017 Holidays will be set at the Reorganizational Meeting.  
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OLD BUSINESS: 

1. ASSESSOR’S REVAL UPDATE:  Assessor Steve Gotovich addressed the Board and the audience on how the town-wide Reval was going.  He had a planning session with the contractors, the County and the State, and the Reval was still on time and on budget.  Within 30 days he will check the contractor’s work on the 2400 parcels and announced a public meeting for Saturday, January 28th, 2017 from 10 am until Noon to answer any questions.  The disclosure notices should be in all residents’ hands by February 15th.  Audience member Greg Bull asked if there would be other meetings after the notices were mailed.  Mr. Gotovich replied that he will have additional meetings with any residents that had questions.
OTHER: The Supervisor gave a special mention with a note of thanks to Attorney for the Town Bill Bogle who is retiring and leaving the area.  He added that he was grateful for all of his help and wished him the best.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. REAPPOINT B.A.R. MEMBER MARK ZEYHER: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to reappoint Mark Zeyher to the Board of Assessment Review for another 5-year term.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

2. TEMPORARY LABORER FOR HIGHWAY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to authorize the Highway Superintendent to hire an additional part-time person at $16.00 per hour.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

3. TRANSFER STATION HOURS AND FEE CHANGES: Joseph Norton made a motion to rescind the motion made in November to decrease the Transfer Station hours on Saturdays.  It was agreed that the hours should remain the same as they have been.  The motion to rescind this change was seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.  A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to approve the new Transfer Station fee schedule for 2017, as follows: Free dump passes no longer available; 32-gal.garbage bag will be $4 leaf bag will be $6, increases in costs for car, truck, and tractor tires.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

4. ELECTRICAL BIDS – HIGHWAY AND TOWN HALL: Only two bids had been received for the electrical work at the Highway Garage to address the issue of the garage doors inability to open when the electricity was out.  A motion to award the bid for this repair was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to DS Electrical in the amount of $550.  The other bid was $604.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.  Mr. Norton made an additional motion to have DS Electric also examine a few electric issues as the Town Hall as well on a materials and labor basis.  This motion was seconded by Ryan Orton with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

5. NEW TOWN SIGNS: After having received proposals from two companies, Linda Eurich made a motion to have the company Danthonia make two 48” X 27” signs for the north and south ends of Town on Route 82 in the amount of $2,000, with the wording “Town of Stanford        Est. 1793”.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Norton, with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

6. E-RECYCLING BIDS: After brief discussion, this matter was tabled until January.
7. REC. and C.A.C. APPLICATIONS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to forward the applications for the Rec. Director and the Rec. secretary vacant positions to the Recreation Commission for their review and recommendations.  Motion carried with a roll 
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call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.  The applicant for the vacant CAC secretary position will be invited for an interview with the Board as well as the CAC for the January 3rd Reorganizational Meeting, on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  
Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

8. ADVERTISE FOR OPEN POSITIONS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to advertise for a law firm, an engineer and a videographer for the upcoming 
year.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

8A. ADDITIONAL HOURS FOR ZBA/PLANNING SECRETARY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to increase the hours for the Planning and Zoning Board secretary by 2 hours per week, for a total of 12 hours.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

8B. MILL LANE ABANDONMENT RESOLUTION: The following resolution was read by Attorney Bogle:                         RESOLUTION 12A OF 2016
TOWN OF STANFORD 
RESOLUTION#12a OF 2016

To Discontinue, Abandon and Quit Claim any rights in

Mill Lane in the Town of Stanford

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has, from time to time, maintained a piece of road that known as Mill Lane running from Millis Road (County Route 87) to Hunns Lake Road (County Route 65) in the Town of Stanford and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has difficulty in the maintenance and repair of Mill Lane, including the bridge that Mill Lane crosses, which has limited access and is used only by the owners of the property to which it abuts, and

WHEREAS, the owners of property on Mill Lane have requested that the Town of Stanford discontinue, abandon and quit claim any rights the Town may have in Mill Lane, so that it can be used as a driveway or private lane with title to held by Bruce M. Lisman, who owns the majority of real property on Mill Lane, with deeded rights of access to Millis Road and Hunns Lake Road for all of the residents and land owners on Mill Lane, and maintained by the land owners and residents of Mill Lane, pursuant to the Declaration of Shared Driveway, Access Easement and Maintenance Agreement to be signed by all of the parties and recorded in the Dutchess County Clerk’s Office, and 

WHEREAS, Bruce M. Lisman has had Mill Lane surveyed, and have prepared a description for the proposed private lane with rights of way to each owner, as well as a walking trail, and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford Highway Department has reviewed the request, and believes that the road should be abandoned and quit claimed to the owners of the adjacent land, and not to be a continuing expense of maintenance and repair for the Town, including the use and maintenance of the bridge which is old and would have to be modified or replaced at a significant cost to taxpayers to continue to use it as a Town Road, and when it is in fact a 
driveway for the adjoining properties rather than a Town thoroughfare, and that this quit claim 
and abandonment in no way affects the ability of the townspeople or other users to travel on Millis Road, a County Road, or Hunns Lake Road, a County Road, and 

WHEREAS the Town of Stanford Fire Company has also reviewed the proposed abandonment and is in support of the same, and 

WHEREAS the Town Board held a public hearing on notice to all of the property owners affected, and the same was held on November 10, 2016 at a Town Board meeting, at which time public comment was accepted.

NOW, be it resolved that The Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby finds and determines as follows:

1. The property owners of the property along Mill Lane have been notified of the intended abandonment of Mill Lane by certified mail, as well as the Town Highway Superintendent and Stanford Fire Department, for the Town Board discontinue the use of 
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Mill Lane as a Town Road or travelled way, pursuant to Highway Law Section 205, with the Town releasing, abandoning, quit claiming and remising any rights it might have had in the property known as Mill Lane.

2. The property owners shall execute the deed, accepting the transfer of the property, and releasing the Town of Stanford in writing to any further maintenance, liability, compensation or challenge to the discontinuance. Said deed to Bruce M. Lisman of the fee interest of Mill Lane shall contain the easements or rights of way for ingress and egress over Mill Lane for all adjoining property owners. At the time of the recording of the Deed, the Parties who are receiving the property or easements shall sign the Declaration of Shared Driveway, Access Easement and Maintenance Agreement (the “Declaration”).

3. That the Town Board and the Town Highway Superintendent have determined that the property known as Mill Lane has no value to the Town, and in fact is a liability and expense to the Town, and it abandons and quit claims any rights it may have or may have had in the same. Such abandonment is also done pursuant to Highway Law Section 205, and the abandonment will not result in any hardship or injustice to the owner or the occupant of Mill Lane, as access and maintenance shall continue to be provided to all owners and occupants pursuant to the easements and the Declaration, with access to the County Road Millis Road, and County Road Hunns Lake Road.. 

4. Town Board directs that the Attorney to the Town prepare a quit claim deed, TP-584 and RP-5217, to be signed by the Supervisor pursuant to this resolution, with the description of the property to be abandoned and quit claimed, subject to the rights of each of the property owners for an easement for ingress and egress over the same to their respective properties, and the Declaration. The grantees, being Bruce M. Lisman and the easement or right of way holders shall also sign the deed, or such acceptance and release shall be incorporated into the Declaration.

5. Bruce M. Lisman shall pay the fees of the recording of the documents. This resolution shall take effect immediately.

Motion made by Supervisor Joseph Norton and seconded by Councilperson Ryan Orton.

Roll Call Vote: 
      Supervisor Joseph Norton - Yes


    Town Board Member Mary Weinberger - Yes


    Town Board Member Linda Eurich - Yes


    Town Board Member Mark D'Agostino - Absent


    Town Board Member Ryan Orton - Yes
The foregoing resolution, #12A of 2016, was adopted unanimously by the Town Board members 

present and certified this 8th day of December 2016.
9. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the November 7th Special Meeting, Public Hearing and Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.

The Minutes of the November 10th Town Board Meeting and Public Hearing were corrected as follows on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger: on page 2, Old Business, 4th line – “…Mary and Rita will work on it…”  With this correction noted, the Minutes were approved with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Ryan Orton – yes.


With no other business to attend to, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 pm.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

_______________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

